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Nursery News Stone has been ordered for the road.  The 
potting and propagation areas are now in excellent shape, thanks to 
the volunteers who helped during recent clean-up sessions.  Plant pur-
chases for the Spring Plant Sale are being reviewed, including bee-
friendly selections.  Plans are to also purchase a  card reader to allow 
customers to pay with credit or debit cards, in addition to the custom-
ary cash or check. 
 

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.    
 

Free restaurant breakfast after-
wards for all volunteers! 
 

2016 Litter pick up dates should 
be available for the February 
newsletter. 

Health  

& Happiness 

Please keep all of our soldiers 
and veterans in your thoughts 
and prayers. 

   
 

Together Present Spring 2016 
 

Community Gardener 101  
 

February 9—May 3, 2016 
Tuesday evenings 6:00—8:30 pm 
SCC Central Campus 
Ledbetter Bldg, Room 253 

Cost $199.00 
 Composting 
 Basic Botany 
 Soils—the life of the garden 
 Lawn management & irrigation 
 Plant propagation lab 
 Seeds, vegetables & tools 
 Ornamental & native plants 
 Houseplants & herbs 
 Trees & pruning techniques 
 Pest management & entomology 
 ABCs of landscaping 
Go to www.sccsc.edu and type 
“Community Gardener” in the search box 
to register.  Select individual sessions, or 
attend the entire 12 week series.  Full 
program fee includes text book and a one 
year membership to the Club.   

Shown at Right—Bob 
Reynolds (L) and Ben-
ny Carter (R) installing 
20 new  ‘Pink Flair’ 
ornamental cherry 
trees on the Bill Wil-
son Yoshino Cherry 
Drive  on South  Pine 
Street last month. 
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January Meeting 

NOTE : MEETING IS TUESDAY! 
January 19, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Aaron McCarty 

Permaculture 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Refreshments:  

 

Upcoming Speakers 

February—Tina Clark, owner, Carolina Garden World 
“What’s New in 2016” 
 

March—Spartanburg Beekeepers Association—
“Beekeeping” 
 

April—”Disease-Free Roses” 

Permaculture 
      Aaron is originally from Orange County California, 
moved to SC in grade school and graduated from Dor-
man  in 1998.  He served in the Navy as a nuclear engi-
neer on an aircraft carrier during Operation Enduring 
Freedom.   Following his military service, he returned to 
SC where he worked with Piedmont EMS  as an EMT.   
       In 2007 he began gardening organically and  studied 
permaculture with Zev Friedman and Dylan Hamilton of 
Permaculture in Action in Asheville. After PIA he and a  
partner owned a permaculture design and installation 

service in Asheville. He holds a Permaculture Design Certificate, and last 
spring started Ancient Earth Landscaping, offering both conventional and 
permaculture landscaping services in the Upstate. 
      Aaron is also interning with Keiji Oshima of Haiku Bamboo Nursery in 
Hendersonville, and has started his own bamboo nursery in Boiling 
Springs.  Aaron likes to make hard cider and fermented hot sauces and is 
married to Wendy, a photographer. 
They have 2 young sons.   
       He will share information about 
permaculture, its origins and design 
principles, and show techniques that 
can benefit any garden. The general 
public is always invited to attend 
meetings. 

Membership Renewal 
Time 

Single $20  Family $28 
 

Forms are at  
www.dirtdaubers.org/

membership.html, or the 
meeting.  Bring check or cash & 

completed form to Joyce 
Crescenzi. 
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Nursery News  
Plants are being reviewed and 
purchased, the stone delivery 
will be scheduled and there will 
be a Yahoo! Group call for vol-
unteers to spread it.  We are 
finalizing plans for the construc-
tion of another shade structure, 
& plans for the irrigation system 
filter.  Weeding will begin soon.   
 

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.    
 

Free restaurant breakfast after for 
all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled Rain Date 
March 19         March 26 
June 18 June 25 
Sept. 17 Sept. 24 
Dec. 10 Dec 17 

Household Hazardous 
Waste Collection       
9 am—2 pm March 26th 

RAIN OR SHINE 

Acceptable: 
Aerosols, Batteries, Brake Fluid 
Cleaners, Corrosives, Fertilizers 
Fire Extinguishers (small, medium) 
Fluorescent Bulbs & Ballasts 
Furniture Polishes & Waxes 
Paint & Paint Thinners 
Pesticides & Poisons 
Propane & Other Gas Cylinders 
Solvents & Degreasers 
Swimming Pool Chemicals 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spartanburg County residents only 
Bring your driver’s license 
 
Spartanburg County Admin Building 
366 N. Church St. 
Enter from Magnolia Street side 
 
Rain Barrels Available—$95 
Questions?  864-949-1658 

Prescription Drug Take-Back 
 10 am—2 pm  April 20th  
  County Admin Building 

2016 Plant Sales 

April 1-2    Oct. 14-15 
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February Meeting 

February 15, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Tina Clark 

What’s New For 2016? 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Refreshments:  

Darvin Helvy 
 

 

Upcoming Speakers 

March- Dave Weir, Spartanburg 
Beekeepers Association on 
“Beekeeping” 
 

April— Sheree Wright, Senior 
Groundskeeper at Furman Uni-
versity on ”Disease-Free Roses” 

 

What’s New For 2016? 
      Tina is originally from Pennsylvania on Lake Erie,  and 
moved to SC in 2001.  She graduated from the Spartanburg 
Community College Horticulture Program with an associates 
degree with honors.   She is also certified in sustainability.  
Tina  completed two internships during her studies and after 
graduation was a personal gardener and professional pruner  
for various  clients, before coming to work at Carolina Gar-
den World.  She recently purchased the business and is en-
joying being the new owner.  She belongs to  the Anderson 
Mill Garden Club in Moore, and served as its president for 5 
years.   
         To prepare for her spring season and her presentation, 
Tina has combed industry 
trade publications and her 
many growers’ offerings.  She 
will highlight plants that are 
new, as well as plants that 
have been recognized for out-
standing performance.  The 
general public is always invited 
to attend meetings. 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  
www.dirtdaubers.org/

membership.html, or the 
meeting.  Bring check or cash & 

completed form to Joyce 
Crescenzi. 

Get Involved! 
treescoalition.org/events.html 
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Nursery News  
Only a few more weeks til the plant 
sale!  Sale ads started running in the 
Spartanburg paper on Saturday, 3/12 
and online ads should begin running 
by 3/16 on www.goupstate.com.   
 

We can now accept credit and debit 
cards, and are offering $10 off as a 
gift with any $100 purchase. 
 

Our sale is concurrent with SCC’s plant 
sale—please help spread the word 
about both. 

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free restaurant 
breakfast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled           Rain Date 
March 19              March 26 
June 18                June 25 
Sept. 17                Sept. 24 

Household Hazardous 
Waste Collection       
9 am—2 pm March 26th 

RAIN OR SHINE 

Acceptable: 
Aerosols, Batteries, Brake Fluid 
Cleaners, Corrosives, Fertilizers 
Fire Extinguishers (small, medium) 
Fluorescent Bulbs & Ballasts 
Furniture Polishes & Waxes 
Paint & Paint Thinners 
Pesticides & Poisons 
Propane & Other Gas Cylinders 
Solvents & Degreasers 
Swimming Pool Chemicals 

 
 
 

Spartanburg County residents only 
Bring your driver’s license 
 
Spartanburg County Admin Building 
366 N. Church St. 
Enter from Magnolia Street side 
 

Rain Barrels Available—$95 
Questions?  864-949-1658 

Spring Plant Sale 
April 1st     8:00—2:00 

April 2nd    9:00—1:00 

Health  

& Happiness 

Bob Hamilton, 90, recently passed 
away in Crystal, Minnesota.  He served 
in the US Army in WWII, held several 
club offices, and was instrumental in 
the  planning of the National Conven-
tion held in Spartanburg in 2006. 

Virginia New, 99, passed away at 
Emory Hospice in Atlanta.  An avid rose 
grower for over 30 years, she volun-
teered as a board member for the Red 
Cross, Mary Black Auxiliary, Ellen Hines 
Smith Home for Girls, Piedmont Girl 
Scouts  Council, Spartanburg Little The-
atre and many others. 

Chionanthus retusus (131 for sale!) 
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March Meeting 

March 21, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Dr. David Weir 
Honeybees & Beekeeping 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Refreshments:  
Will Hawkins 

 

Upcoming Speakers 

April— Sheree Wright, Senior 
Groundskeeper at Furman Uni-
versity on ”Disease-Free Roses” 
 
 

Our February speaker, Tina Clark 
of Carolina Garden World, whose 
talk had to be postponed due to 
the weather, will be rescheduled 
soon. 

Honeybees and Beekeeping 
      David has lived in Spartanburg since he was 10.  Retired in 2014 
from his Ear, Nose & Throat practice, his hobbies include fishing, 
hunting, farming, woodworking and beekeeping. 
      A journeyman in the South Carolina master beekeepers program, 
he has 18 years’ experience and is currently president of the Spartan-
burg Beekeepers Association.  He is currently working on raising 
queens for the purpose of propagating honeybees that are resistant 
to various pests and diseases that threaten the survival of these im-
portant pollinators. 
 

       His presentation will cover beekeeping practices and specifically 
the European honeybee which is so important to agriculture.  The 
general public is always invited to attend meetings. 
 
 

Sidebar: the club wants to help 
raise awareness of the need for 
more pollinator habitat in urban 
areas.  Joe Maple has fostered our 
connection with the Spartanburg 
Beekeepers,  & he just spoke at one 
of their meetings.  Additionally, Tim 
Hemphill and the nursery crew will 
be noting which plants are bee-
friendly for our upcoming plant 
sale. 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  
www.dirtdaubers.org/

membership.html, or the 
meeting.  Bring check or cash & 

completed form to Joyce 
Crescenzi. 

Young volunteers  eradicating  
Leatherleaf Mahonia 



Digital ad  for goupstate.com, starting 3/16 

Print ad for Spartanburg Herald-
Journal to run 3/31 and 4/1/16 

Ads shown actual size 



Print ads for Spartanburg Herald-Journal 

Shown actual size 

Saturday, 3/12/16 

Saturday, 3/19/16 

Saturday, 3/26/16 

Friday, 4/1/16 
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Nursery News  
Despite the mud the Spring Plant 
Sale had a good turnout, and the 
credit card machine was a success, 
with about 40% of the revenues 
coming in via this new option and 
several items selling out completely.    
A big thanks to Tim Hemphill, Mary 
Ann Hipp and all the volunteers who 
helped prep the nursery and work 
the sale.  A load of gravel for the 
road is next on the improvements 
list! 

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free restaurant 
breakfast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled           Rain Date 
June 18                June 25 
Sept. 17                Sept. 24 
Dec. 10                Dec. 17 

 County Residents Recycle 

58 Tons   

Household Hazardous Waste  

March 26th—Spartanburg—Despite the 
occasional sprinkle of rain, 379 residents 
brought their old paint, fluorescent light-
bulbs, used motor oil,  lawn chemicals 
and other hazardous items to the annual 
recycling event held downtown.    
        Drivers pulled up in their vehicles, 
were unloaded by the contractors, and 
drove off—without having to get out so 
it was easy.  Deemed a success by Coun-
ty officials, this collection for proper dis-
posal keeps hazardous waste out of our 

local waterways and the food supply 
chain. 
Volunteers from the club participated, 
including Jack & Jane Turner, Lyn Pester-
field, Gail Rodgers and Jim Weeks, who 
helped organize the event.   

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 

Health  

& Happiness 

John Montgomery, of the 
Montgomery Development 
Group, donated $1,000 to the 
Club in appreciation for the 
work that Bob Reynolds, former 
president, has spearheaded 
and also done personally, to 
beautify the trees along High-
way 221, Highway 9 at Pine 
Street and at the intersection of 
I-26 and Highway 221.   Many 
thanks for such a generous gift. 

Cornus florida ‘Appalachian Blush’ 
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March Meeting 

April 18, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Sheree Wright 
Disease-Free Roses 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Refreshments:  
Bob Reynolds 

 

Upcoming Speakers 
May 16th— Tina Clark of Carolina 
Garden World, “What’s new in 
gardening for 2016”  
June 20th—Jason Bagwell, topic 
TBD 
July 18th—Dixie Dramwell, “The 
Clemson Herbarium” 
August 15th—Tim Hemphill, 
“Forage Plants for Bees” 
September 19th —picnic 

Disease-Free Roses 
      Originally from Long Island, 
NY, Sheree has been growing ros-
es for more than 20 years.  An 
ARS Master Rosarian, she cares 
for several public rose gardens in 
Greenville and Pickens, including 
the Janie Earle Furman Rose Gar-
den at the university where she is 
a senior Grounds Keeper for spe-
cial horticultural projects. 
      Sheree’s passion is  growing 
disease-free roses, no small feat 
in our hot, humid and buggy cli-
mate. She has researched disease 
resistant cultivars for more than 
15 years, belongs to several rose 
societies and encourages every-
one to grow at least one rose in 
their garden. 
       Her presentation will cover 
rose selection, soil conditions, 
and how to grow them.   The gen-
eral public is always invited to 
attend meetings. 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the meeting.  
Bring check or cash & completed 

form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

Left to right:  Good & Bad tree mulching     
Signage on Rail Trail by Trees Coalition 

Potting Session 
  April 9—SMGC Nursery.  The Club 
held a potting session to move 
crowded plants into bigger pots to 
prepare them for the long summer 
and the fall plant sale.   In the photo 
below, shown on the left is Andre 
Anderson from the Trees Coalition, 
and on the right is Mary Ann Hipp, 
from the Club.  Check your email for 
future sessions—all help is welcome! 
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Nursery News  
Plans are being made to install a 
strainer on the  irrigation system in-
coming water line.  All nursery or-
ders for the fall have been received 
and potted.   Stone for parking areas 
and the new shade structure are 
pending.  The new ground fabric is 
scheduled to be installed.  Check 
your inbox for calls for volunteers.  

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free restaurant 
breakfast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled           Rain Date 
June 18                June 25 
Sept. 17                Sept. 24 
Dec. 10                Dec. 17 

 SMGC Nod in                 
American Gardener  

Alexandria, VA— Recently the American 
Horticultural Society did a feature on 
Hatcher Garden in its bi-monthly maga-
zine American Gardener, and in it the 
club received a mention as one of the 
civic groups that helped bring Hatcher to 
life. 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Many thanks to Lou Adams, webmaster, 
for obtaining & posting  a copy of the 
article.  It can be read at  http://
dirtdaubers.org/Press.html.    We are 
indebted to him for his many hours of 
service to run the site, which is full of 
useful information. 
     Want more stories about gardens like 
Hatcher?  For $35 per year, you can join 
the AHS and receive their beautiful pub-
lication, have the opportunity to seed 
swap, and gain free entry to over 300 
botanical gardens around the country.  
Visit www.ahs.org for more information. 
 

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 

 

Baptisia x  
Decadence™ ‘Cherries Jubilee‘ 
False Indigo Plant  
Photo courtesy Carolina Garden World 

Above—Dr. Bob Reynolds, former 
club President, pruning suckers & 
clearing mulch away from root 
collars on the South Pine Street 
cherry trees recently. 
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May Meeting 

May 16, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Tina Clark 
What’s New in 2016? 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Refreshments:  
Jack & Jane Turner 

 

Upcoming Speakers 
June 20th—Jason Bagwell, TBD 
July 18th—Dixie Dramwell, “The 
Clemson Herbarium” 
August 15th—Tim Hemphill, 
“Forage Plants for Bees” 
September 19th —picnic at SCC 
October  17th—Newt Hardie, “If 
Trees Could Talk” 
November 21st—Patrick McMillan, 
“What’s New for the SC Botanical 
Garden” 

What’s New in 2016? 
      Tina is originally from Pennsyl-
vania on Lake Erie,  & moved to SC 
in 2001.  She graduated from the 
Spartanburg Community College 
Horticulture Program with an asso-
ciates degree with honors.   She is 
also certified in sustainability.  Tina  
completed two internships during 
her studies & after graduation was 
a personal gardener & professional 
pruner  for various  clients, before 
coming to work at Carolina Garden 
World.  She recently purchased the 
business & is enjoying being the 
new owner.  She belongs to  the An-
derson Mill Garden Club in Moore, & 
served as its president for 5 years.   

      Her presentation will highlight 
plants that are new, as well as plants 
that have been recognized for out-
standing performance.   The general 
public is always invited to attend 
meetings.  [ed. note: rescheduled 
from February, due to inclement 
weather.] 
 
 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the meeting.  
Bring check or cash & completed 

form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

Suzi Jones pulling ground ivy and vinca 
major at Hatcher on 4.27.16 

Linda Cobb’s                       
Perennial & Shrub    

Feed Formula 
In a wheelbarrow, use a shovel to mix 
up 1/3 each: 
 peat moss or compost 
 10-10-10 with trace elements  
 cottonseed meal  
Apply a half cup to the soil beneath 
smaller perennial plants, and 1 cup per 
shrub (2 cups for really large ones) 
around the drip line, where the rain wa-
ter falls off the leaves around the edges 
of the plant.   Do not get it on the plant 
itself.   Dig it in or cover it with mulch.  
You can thank her later! 

Keep reading…             
”Organic Gardening” in 1961,  from the 
club newsletter written the year this 
editor was born, and edited then by 
the “Glow Worm.” 







Thanks to Joe Maple for this useful flow chart 
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Nursery News  
A strainer will be installed in the irri-
gation system, after the burned out 
power supplies have been replaced.    
The new ground fabric is scheduled 
to be installed.  Check your email in-
box for calls for volunteers to help 
weed and spread gravel.  

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 
Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free restaurant 
breakfast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled           Rain Date 
June 18                June 25 
Sept. 17                Sept. 24 
Dec. 10                Dec. 17 

 Check Your (Snail) Mailbox: 
Willing to consider                     

a club name change? 
           Darvin Helvy, Club President, 
recently sent a letter to members 
asking for input on a sensitive sub-
ject.   This letter is not a vote to 
change the club name—it is an infor-
mal survey to see whether or not the 
membership would be willing to con-
sider a new club name.  Please return 
your  completed survey in the pre-
paid envelope, to be post-marked by 
July 1st.  The results of the survey will 
be shared at the July membership 
meeting. 
            Why do this? Several mem-
bers have had discussions in the com-
munity with those who don’t know 
the club accepts women, and who 
express surprise to learn it.  They  
mention the club name  and  say that  
it is not conducive to attracting new 
members.  
              Last month your board of di-
rectors formed the Focus Group com-
mittee to investigate this further.  In 
addition to polling members they will 
explore costs and other market re-
search, and will keep everyone in-
formed. 
 

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 

Punica granatum ‘Austin‘ 
Pomegranate Trees will be ready 
for sale this Fall!  Hardy, drought 
tolerant, full sun or part shade.  
Can be grown into a large shrub or 
trained like a tree. 

Health  

& Happiness 
Peggy Romine’s husband Ron 
passed away June 4th.  Addition-
ally, Jeff Hall’s father passed away 
last month.  Anne Lineberger is 
home recovering from surgery. 

As we approach Independence 
Day, please remember that free-
dom is not free, and keep our ser-
vicemen and women in your pray-
ers, along with Peggy, Jeff and 
Anne. 
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June Meeting 

June 20, 2015 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Jason Bagwell 
Growing Turf Grass Successfully 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Refreshments:  
Linda McHam 
Ann Shepherd 

Upcoming Speakers 
 
July 18th—Dixie Damrel, “The Clem-
son Herbarium” 
August 15th—Tim Hemphill, 
“Forage Plants for Bees” 
September 19th —picnic at SCC 
October  17th—TBD 
November 21st—Patrick McMillan, 
“What’s New for the SC Botanical 
Garden” 
 

Growing Turf Grass 
Successfully 

      Jason Bagwell, the Department 
Chair for Horticultural Programs at 
SCC, is our speaker for the June 
membership meeting.   Jason has a 
Bachelors of Science in Agronomy 
and a Masters in Agriculture Educa-
tion.  He’s been an instructor at 
SCC for 17 years.   A former whole-
sale greenhouse owner, he current-
ly farms fescue hay and Lowline 
Angus cattle in his spare time. 
 
    Jason’s presentation will cover 
how to grow and maintain a beauti-
ful, lush lawn. The general public is 
always invited to attend meetings.   

 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the meeting.  
Bring check or cash & completed 

form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

June 4th at Hub City Farmers’ Market  
 L—R: Jane Turner, Prafull Gajendragadkar 
and Charlie Crescenzi spreading the word 
about the club and answering gardening 
questions.  

2017 Slate 
Officers to elect in October: 

President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors to elect for 2 years: 

Phil Abers                
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 

 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 

Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 
Bob Reynolds      
 
A big thank you to Prafull Gajendragadkar 
and Jim Weeks, who will complete their 2 
year terms at the end of this year.            
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Nursery News  
The strainer was installed in the irriga-
tion system.  The new ground fabric is 
scheduled to be installed.  It is also our 
goal to have the additional shade 
structure built prior to the fall sale.  A 
big thank you to SCC for spreading 
gravel on much of the Club’s nursery 
driveway and for repairing a leak at the 
water meter valve. 

Litter  
Pick Up  
 
June 18th 

 Club Survey Results 
           Darvin Helvy, Club President, 
recently sent an informal survey to 
members to see whether or not the 
membership would be willing to con-
sider a new club name.    
 75% of currently paid-up 
members said yes, they would con-
sider it, and when  recently-lapsed 
members’ responses were added   
that result went to 80% overall. 
              This was a survey only, and 
not a formal vote and it does not 
necessarily mean the name will 
change.   The response indicates 
there’s enough interest for the Focus 
Group to continue to explore the 
subject.   
 So what’s next? The Focus 
Group will research costs and survey 
other potential members (such as 
garden center customers) to get 
more public input.  Additionally, oth-
er discussions around how to main-
tain a robust club membership have 
started as well.  The Focus Group will 
continue to keep everyone informed. 
 For questions or suggestions, 
contact Darvin Helvey, Mary Ann Hipp, 
Joe Maple, Lyn Pesterfield or Bob Reyn-
olds. 

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 

It Only  Took 20 Years! 
To grow a perfect African Violet. 

~ the editor 

Charlie 
Covert 

Darvin 
Helvy 

Peggy 
Romine 
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June Meeting 

July 18, 2015 

7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Dixie Damrel 
Discovering the Herbarium: 
Adventures in the World of 

Plants 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

Refreshments:  
Charlie Crescenzi, Jim Weeks 

Upcoming Speakers 
 

August 15th—Tim Hemphill, 
“Forage Plants for Bees” 
September 19th —picnic at 
SCC 
October  17th—TBD 
November 21st—Patrick 
McMillan, “What’s New for the 
SC Botanical Garden” 

Discovering the Herbarium 
      Dixie Damrel has been curator 
of the Clemson University Herbari-
um since 2008, where she teaches 
field botany & plant taxonomy.   
She is documenting the Clemson 
Experimental Forest and the SC Bo-
tanical Garden, and is currently 
preparing a flora of the Silver Bluff 
Audubon Center and Sanctuary in 
Aiken County.  
     Prior to that she served as a US 
Forest Service field botanist for the 
two million acre Tonto National 
Forest where she established and 
curated an herbarium, and gained 
experience at the Desert Botanical 
Garden in Phoenix, Arizona. 
     Dixie most recently was a Fulbright 
scholar at the Sarawak Biodiversity 
Center in Borneo, conducting research 
involving herbaria in Malaysia, Indone-
sia and Singapore.   She has an MS 
from Arizona State University.   The 
general public is always invited to 
attend meetings.   
 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the meeting.  
Bring check or cash & completed 

form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

2017 Slate 

Officers to elect for 1 year: 
President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors to elect for 2 years: 
Phil Abers           
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 

 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 
Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 
Bob Reynolds      

Health  

& Happiness 

George Dickert, Clemson 
Extension, recently lost his 
father.  Please remember 
him in your thoughts and 
prayers. 
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Nursery News  
Volunteers are needed to help pull 
weeds and get the nursery in shape 
for the fall sale.  Please watch your 
email for work parties and stop by to 
help out!  Also, Don Crowder sprayed 
kudzu, tree of heaven and wisteria on 
Woodburn Road, on behalf of the 
Trees Coalition. 

 Community Gardener 

101 

           As of this writing there 
were still plenty of slots left in 
this fall’s course which starts 
Tuesday, August 16th.  Suitable 
for both novice and experi-
enced gardeners; see last page 
of the newsletter for the 
course listing.  You can sign up 
for the entire series, or just 
pick the individual sessions that 
interest you the most. 
 Register online at 
sscsc.edu—type in “CG101” to 
the search box. 

Fall Plant Sale 

Welcoming men & women 

Litter Pick-Up Schedule 

Meet at the parking lot behind the 
Chamber of Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free restaurant 
breakfast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled           Rain Date 
Sept. 17                Sept. 24 
Dec. 10                Dec. 17 

August is Tree Check Month 

Take 10 minutes to inspect your trees for 
Asian Longhorned beetles.  A non-native 
pest with no natural enemies, they rapidly 

destroy trees & are mi-
grating our way.  They 
typically emerge from tree 
trunks in August.  If you 
find one, capture and 
freeze it in a baggie for 
identification, and call 1-
866-702-9938 to report it 
to the USDA.  
www.HungryPests.com. 

Annual Picnic 
 

Plus Live Entertainment! 
 

When: September 19th, 6:00 pm 
Where: SCC Horticultural Gardens Pavilion 
 

This year we have a special treat for 
everyone—live music and a catered 
cookout.   Come enjoy a beautiful even-
ing outdoors while Cribbs grills your 
burgers and chicken to perfection.   
There will be all the fixings, a house 
salad, tea and Arnold Palmers, plus des-
sert.   Bring a plant or some of your gar-
den harvest for door prizes—if every-
one brings something we all get one!  
You will get a phone call invitation in 
early September— please RSVP to the 
caller so we can get a head count.   
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August Meeting 

August 15, 2016 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Tim Hemphill 
Forage Plants for Bees 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 

Refreshments:  
Phil Abers, Mary Ann Hipp 

Upcoming Speakers 
 

September 19th —picnic at 
SCC 
October  17th—TBD 
November 21st—Patrick 
McMillan, “What’s New for the 
SC Botanical Garden” 
 

 

Forage Plants for Bees 
       

       Our speaker this month is 
our own Tim Hemphill, board 
member and  manager of the 
Club nursery.   His topic will 
be the selection of plants 
that make good forage for 
bees and other pollinators. 
       Many of the trees and 
shrubs the Club sells are 
great for bees—come learn 
more about what you can do 
to help pollinators thrive in 
the Upstate area. 

Membership Renewal  
Single $20  Family $28 

 

Forms are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the meeting.  
Bring check or cash & completed 

form to Joyce Crescenzi. 

2017 Slate 

Officers to elect for 1 year: 
President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors to elect for 2 years: 
Phil Abers           
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 

 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 
Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 

The general 

public is 

always invit-

ed to attend 

meetings.   

Don Crowder spraying Tree of 
Heaven on S. Pine Street 
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Nursery News  
New landscape fabric is being installed  at the 
nursery, just in time for our upcoming plant 
sale.   Two recent work parties have had good 
turnouts;  watch your email for more Saturday 
sessions to help with preparations.    
 
Plant Sale newspaper ads will begin running 
weekly on Wednesdays starting 9/21, with ex-
tra ads the week of the sale, and digital ads on 
goupstate.com the week prior and week of.  
Flyers and the plant list are on dirtdaubers.org.  
 
Spread the word to your friends and family! 

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 
Friday 8:00—2:00 
Saturday 9:00—1:00 Welcoming Men & Women 

Litter Pick-Up  

Schedule 

Meet at the parking lot 
behind the Chamber of 
Commerce on Oakland 
Avenue at 8 am.  Free 
restaurant breakfast after 
for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled    Rain Date 
Sept. 17 Sept. 24 
Dec. 10 Dec. 17 
 

Keep Spartanburg      
beautiful—volunteer this 
coming Saturday! 

 

VOTE 

October Meeting 

2017 Slate 
 
 
 
Officers to elect for 1 year: 

President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors to elect for 2 years: 

Phil Abers           
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 
 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 

Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 
Bob Reynolds      
 

Visit the SCC Horticultural 
Department Plant Sale, 
same days, next door to 
ours! 
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September Meeting 

September 19, 2016 
6:00 p.m. 
SCC Picnic Pavilion 
Horticultural Gardens 
 

6:15  The Palmetto Statesmen            

Barbershop Chorus 

6:40 Cookout  

Upcoming Speakers 
 

October  17th—TBD 
November 21st—Patrick 
McMillan, “What’s New 
for the South Carolina    
Botanical Garden” 

Annual Picnic: 

Cookout and Entertainment       

Club and Corporate members—please join us for the best 
picnic ever!  Your picnic committee (Linda Cobb, Lyn Pesterfield, 
Peggy Romine, Jack & Jane Turner and Peggy Wilson) has a wonderful 
evening planned.  The Palmetto Statesmen Barbershop Chorus will be 
performing and Cribbs will be serving up gourmet grilled hamburgers 
and chicken.   By now you should have received your invitation in the 
mail; if not call or text Lyn Pesterfield at 864-415-8677.   
 
RSVP by September 15th so we will have an accurate head count. 

Renew Now  

2017 Membership 
Single $20  Family $28 Student $5 

Corporate $100 
 

Forms were mailed with your picnic 
invite, are at  www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html and will be available 
at the picnic.   
 

Bring check or cash & completed form 
to Joyce Crescenzi. 

Palmetto Statesmen Barbershop Chorus Sings National Anthem  
Greenville Drive Game, August 18th  

        Founded in 1965, the 

Palmetto Statesmen are 

members of the  interna-

tional Barbershop Harmony 

Society.  They deliver singing valentines 

and local entertainment as well as com-

pete annually against other choruses in  

the NC and SC district.   Visit them on 

Facebook & at palmettostatesmen.com. 
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Nursery News  
A big thank you to the volun-
teers who helped install new 
landscape fabric, to prevent 
weeds and muddy paths at the 
nursery.  Mark Carlson, Don 
Crowder, Tim Hemphill, Mary 
Ann Hipp & the Trees Coalition 
worked on this huge task.   Ad-
ditional gravel for the road was 
delivered and spread. 

Fall Plant Sale 
October 14-15 
Friday 8:00—2:00 
Saturday 9:00—1:00 Welcoming Men & Women 

Litter Pick-Up  

Schedule 

Meet at the parking lot be-
hind the Chamber of Com-
merce on Oakland Avenue at 
8 am.  Free restaurant break-
fast after for all volunteers! 
 

Scheduled    Rain Date 
Dec. 10 Dec. 17 

 

VOTE 

October Meeting 

2017 Slate 
 
 
 
Officers to elect for 1 year: 

President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors to elect for 2 years: 

Phil Abers           
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 
 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 

Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 
Bob Reynolds      
 

Visit the SCC Horticultural 
Department Plant Sale, 
same days, next door to 
ours! 

Health  

& Happiness 

Paul Savko is recovering from 
surgery to remove a brain 
tumor.  Tim Hemphill’s father 
passed away.  Linda Cobb has 
surgery planned for the end 
of October.  Please keep 
these members in your 
thoughts and prayers. 
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Daubers” the Spartanburg Men’s 
Garden Club welcomes men, 
women and corporate members 
with an interest in nature. 
As well as sharing gardening in-
terests, the club has planted over 
5,000 trees in Spartanburg, as-
sists with many  area beautifica-
tion projects, teaches a gardening 
class to the public, and conducts 
a twice-yearly Plant Sale. 

October Meeting 

October 17, 2016 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Stewart Winslow 
Tree Happenings at Wofford & Beyond 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Refreshments:  

Darvin Helvy 
Lyn Pesterfield 

Upcoming Events 
October 14-15th—Plant Sale 
November 21st—Patrick 
McMillan, “What’s New for 
the South Carolina Botanical 
Garden” 
December—no meeting 
January 16th—Speaker TBD, 
Hatcher Garden 

Community Gardener 101 
Next Session Starts March 14th  

 

The current class is going well, 
and the speaker roster has been 
outstanding.   This editor is 
attending for a refresher to the 
Master Gardener class she took 
20 years ago, and has been im-
pressed.  Whether you are an 
old pro, a beginning gardener, 
or just new to the area, this se-
ries is packed with information 
you can use, with professional 
instructors, handouts, library 
recommendations and hands-
on experiences.   
 
To register  for the next semes-
ter go to www.sccsc.edu and 
type “Community Gardener 
101” in the search box.  Select 
YHRT-501-N01 to register for all 
12 sessions ($199) or select and 
pay for only  those session top-
ics in which you have an inter-
est ($29 each). 

February 20th—Joe Maple, 
SMGC Vice President, 
“Poisonous Plants of the South-
east” 
March 20th—Dr. Nathan 
Storm, “Piedmont Field Guide 
of Living Organisms” 
April 17th—Dr. Timothy Spira, 
“Exploring Waterfalls & Wildflow-
ers” 

Tree Happenings at 
Wofford and Beyond 

 

Stewart Winslow, a Clemson-
trained horticulturalist, has a long 
history of major projects under his 
belt.  Originally from Millville, NJ,  
he managed the Milliken Arbore-
tum for many years, designed the 
gateway plantings at Hearon Circle 
and Greenville-Spartanburg Inter-
national Airport, and has planned 
or been involved in numerous oth-
er Upstate beautification projects.  
An expert in land use planning, 
sustainability and project manage-
ment, he has collaborated fre-
quently with Dr. Mike Dirr, the re-
nowned plantsman.  
Currently the Director of Horticul-
ture and Landscape Design at 
Wofford College, Stewart will 
share horticultural news about this 
4,500 tree, 150 acre campus. 
 
The general public is always wel-
come to attend club meetings. 
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Arbor Day Celebration 
9:00 am –1:00 pm  

Friday, December 2nd 
Chapman Cultural Center 

 

This year’s speaker will be 
David Culp, creator of the 
Brandywine Cottage Gar-
den in Downington, Penn-
sylvania.  An award-
winning author,  Mr. Culp 
is a recognized snow drop 
expert, developer of the 
Brandywine Hybrid helle-
bores, VP of Sunny Border 
Nurseries, and an herba-

ceous perennials instructor at Longwood Gardens.  His 
two presentations will be, “Layer Gardens” and “A 
Second Look at Spring.”   Copies of his book “The Lay-
ered Garden” will be for sale.   
Note the venue change, due to construction at the 
USC Upstate campus. 
 
Tickets are $30 each, include lunch, and go on sale No-
vember 1st.  Bea Smith will be on hand at our Novem-
ber club meeting with more details and tickets availa-
ble to purchase.    https://www.uscupstate.edu/

Renew Now  

2017 Membership 
Student $5  Single $20    

Family $28  Corporate $100 
 

Forms are at  
www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the 
meeting.  Bring check or cash & 
completed form to Joyce Crescen-

Thank You Corporate Sponsors 

Area businesses are key to the  success of our Club, and we encourage 
all members to patronize our corporate sponsors, including J.F. Floyd 
Mortuary,  Johnson Development, Legacy Real Estate, Montgomery 
Development, the Trees Coalition, and USC Upstate Foundation.   The 
last two organizations are non-profits and would benefit from all recip-
rocal donations of time and funds as well.  Lastly, if you know of any 
community-minded individuals with local business affiliations, ask per-
mission for them to be contacted for a sponsorship and provide their 
information to Darvin Helvy. 

Noble Tree of the Year 
Quercus robur x alba  ‘Skinny Genes®’ 

Ricky McAbee, President of Roebuck Wholesale 
Nursery, has declared this columnar oak tree 
the Noble Tree of the year.  A beautiful speci-
men is just outside the entrance to the Health 
Sciences Building at SCC, and several will be 
planted during the Arbor Day celebration in var-
ious locations around town.  See flyer next 
page. 

Volunteers Needed for Plant Sale 
Friday, 10/14        8:00 am —2:00 pm 
Saturday, 10/15   9:00 am—1:00 pm 
 
Assist customers with plant selection and 
hauling off their new treasures, direct 
cars in the parking lot, work the check-
out, take pictures or circulate and answer 
questions—all club member help is wel-
come! 





2016 Fall Plant Sale  
Print Ads, Actual Size 

Runs days of sale 

Run prior to, and days of sale 



2016 Fall Plant Sale  
Digital & Sunday paper ads 

Actual size 

 

Runs 2 Sundays prior to sale 

Digital ad on www.goupstate.com 
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Prafull Gajendragadkar 
Tim Hemphill 
Mary Ann Hipp 
Lyn Pesterfield 
Bob Reynolds 
James Weeks 
 

Communications: 
     Darvin Helvy & Linda Cobb 
     Publicity@DirtDaubers.org 
 

     Lyn Pesterfield 
   Newsletter@DirtDaubers.org 
 

      Louis W. Adams, Jr. 
     Webmaster@DirtDaubers.org 
 

     Linda McHam 
     Yahoo! Group 
       GroupMail@DirtDaubers.org 
 

      Joe Maple 
CommunityGardener101@DirtDaubers.org 

 

Nursery News  
The Fall Plant sale was 
a success.  Many 
thanks to the volun-
teers and customers 
who turned out to en-
joy the day and stock 
up on trees and shrubs 
at low prices. 

Welcoming Men & Women 

Litter Pick-Up  

Schedule 

Meet at the parking lot behind 
the Chamber of Commerce on 
Oakland Avenue at 8 am.  Free 
restaurant breakfast after for 
all volunteers! 

Scheduled    Rain Date 
Dec. 10 Dec. 17 

Approved Unanimously 

2017 Slate 
At October Membership Meeting 
 
Officers elected for 1 year: 

President:  Darvin Helvy 
Vice President:  Joe Maple 
Secretary: Charlie Crescenzi 
Treasurer: Peggy Wilson 
 

Directors elected for 2 years: 

Phil Abers           
Sami Elhassani 
Mary Ann Hipp  
Lyn Pesterfield 
Peggy Romine 
Jack Turner 
 

Directors with 1 year left to serve: 

Linda Cobb 
Tim Hemphill 
Bob Reynolds      
 

Health  

& Happiness 

Linda Cobb is recovering from 
surgery.  Please keep her in 
your thoughts and prayers. 

Renew Now  

2017 Membership 
Student $5     Single $20    

Family $28      Corporate $100 
 

Forms are at  
www.dirtdaubers.org/
membership.html, or the 
meeting.  Bring check or cash 
& completed form to Joyce 
Crescenzi. 
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Founded in 1948 as the “Dirt 
Daubers” the Spartanburg Men’s 
Garden Club welcomes men, 
women and corporate members 
with an interest in nature. 
As well as sharing gardening in-
terests, the club has planted over 
5,000 trees in Spartanburg, as-
sists with many  area beautifica-
tion projects, teaches a gardening 
class to the public, and conducts 
a twice-yearly Plant Sale. 

November Meeting 

November 21, 2016 
7:00 p.m. 
SCC Community Room 
Health Sciences Building 
 

Speaker:  Patrick McMillan 
The South Carolina Botanical Garden 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Refreshments:  

All members bring your favorite 
sweet or savory finger food 

Upcoming Events 
December—no meeting 
January 16th—Dan Shook, 
Hatcher Garden, “What’s 
Happening at Hatcher” 
February 20th—Joe Maple, 
SMGC Vice President, 
“Poisonous Plants of the 
Southeast” 

Community Gardener 101 
Next Session Starts March 14th  

 

To register  for the next se-
mester go to www.sccsc.edu 
and type “Community Garden-
er 101” in the search box.  Se-
lect YHRT-501-N01 to register 
for all 12 sessions ($199) or 
select and pay for only  those 
session topics in which you 
have an interest ($29 each). 

March 20th—Jonathan 
Storm, PhD, USC Upstate, 
“Field Guide to the Southern 
Piedmont” 
April 17th- Timothy Spira, 
PhD, Clemson University, 
“Exploring Waterfalls & Wild-
flowers” 

 
S.C. Botanical Garden 

 Patrick McMillan, PhD, is 
the host, co-creator, and writer of 
the popular Emmy-award winning 
ETV nature program Expeditions 
with Patrick McMillan.  
 For over 25 years, Patrick 
has worked as a professional natu-
ralist, biologist and educator. He 
has specialized in botany but he is 
also well respected for his work in 
ichthyology, herpetology, and 
mammalogy.  
 Patrick is a professional 
naturalist, a Professor of Environ-
mental Sustainability at Clemson 
University and a faculty member in 
the Department of Forestry and 
Environmental Conservation.  He is 
also director of the SC Botanical 
Garden, the Bob Campbell Geology 
Museum and the Clemson Experi-
mental Forest.  
 He earned his BS in Biology 
at the University of North Carolina, 
Chapel Hill, and his PhD in Biologi-
cal Sciences at Clemson. 

 In addition to his educa-
tional duties and TV show pro-
duction, Patrick hosts a birding 
program on SCETV radio and 
gives over 100 speeches and 
seminars a year.  The Club is 
very fortunate to have him as a 
speaker. 
 The general public is 
always welcome to attend club 
meetings. 
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Arbor Day Celebration 
9:00 am –1:00 pm  

Friday, December 2nd 
Chapman Cultural Center 

 

This year’s speaker will be David Culp, creator of 
the Brandywine Cottage Garden in Downington, 
Pennsylvania.  An award-winning author,  Mr. 
Culp is a recognized snow drop expert, develop-
er of the Brandywine Hybrid hellebores, VP of 
Sunny Border Nurseries, and an herbaceous per-
ennials instructor at Longwood Gardens.  His 
two presentations will be, “Layer Gardens” and 
“A Second Look at Spring.”   Copies of his book 

“The Layer Garden” 
will be for sale.   
Note the venue 
change, due to con-
struction at the USC 
Upstate campus. 
 
Tickets are $30 each 
including lunch, and 

are in limited supply due to the smaller venue.  
Bea Smith will be on hand at our November club 
meeting with more details and tickets available 
to purchase.                                
 
https://www.uscupstate.edu/arborday/ 
 
 
The Club is in its 9th year of sponsorship for this 
exciting event. 

Noble Tree of the Year 
Quercus robur x alba  ‘Skinny Genes®’ 

https://www.uscupstate.edu/arborday/
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